
Dear esteemed government officials, politicians, and bureaucrats, 

I strongly and uncompromisingly oppose the proposed laws to combat misinformation and 
disinformation in Australia. 

With all due respect, it very much seems that these laws have been deliberately designed as a 
tool for some totalitarian regime, and I find it utterly appalling that the same government 
proposing these authoritarian measures is exempting themselves from the very standards they 
wish to impose on others. 

The government's flagrant abuse of authoritarian emergency provisions during the recent 
pandemic, manipulating information to fit their own narrative, regardless of its truthfulness 
and support from credible and eminent scientists, is a gross betrayal of Australia’s democratic 
values. It is absolutely astonishing that much of the information previously labelled as 
misinformation, disinformation, and so-called 'conspiracy theories' has now been proven true 
and correct by rigorous scientific studies and evidence. For instance, the undeniable safety 
and effectiveness of vaccines, the efficacy of masks, the very real possibility of a lab leak, 
and the question of whether vaccines prevent the spread. These disturbing inconsistencies and 
the blatant erosion of freedom of speech make it not only imperative but our moral duty to 
scrutinize and condemn these perilous laws, which pose an exceedingly dangerous threat to 
our nation. 

1. The slippery slope of regulation: Implementing laws to combat misinformation and 
disinformation sets a dangerous precedent that threatens the very foundations of 
freedom of expression. History has repeatedly shown that once governments are 
granted the authority to regulate speech, it paves the way for unabated abuse, with 
potential for rampant suppression of dissent, controlled narratives, and the strangling 
of diverse ideas. 

2. Ambiguity and subjectivity in defining misinformation and disinformation: 
Enacting these laws is a reckless venture due to the impossibility of clearly defining 
these terms. Language is fluid, and societal norms constantly shift, making it utterly 
unworkable to establish objective boundaries. This opens the door to blatant 
manipulation and abuse, allowing those in power to censor opposing views and 
advance their own agendas. 

3. Unintended consequences on freedom of speech: The proposed laws allegedly 
balance freedom of speech, but I dispute this assertion. The Australian 
Communications and Media Authority (ACMA) empowered with monitoring and 
enforcement powers risks a deeply chilling effect on public discourse. The dreaded 
prospect of reprisals and censorship may force individuals and organizations into 
silence, turning our democracy into a mere puppet of authoritarian intent. 

4. Trust and legitimacy of regulatory institutions: Granting sweeping powers to the 
ACMA is nothing short of gambling with the trust and integrity of our regulatory 
institutions. Institutional capture looms large, raising alarm bells that the regulators 
themselves may fall prey to political influence and bias. This breeds disillusionment 
in the public, tarnishing the ACMA's credibility and rendering these proposed laws an 
utter farce. 

5. Lessons from history: History serves as a gory reminder of the heinous 
consequences of governments grabbing excessive control over information. The likes 
of Mao, Stalin, and Lenin's totalitarian regimes, and more recent authoritarian 
regimes, have exploited information control to craft their own versions of truth, 



suppressing dissent, and manipulating the public into compliance. These dreadful 
precedents (although extreme examples), must not be overlooked; rather, they should 
serve as a warning to preserve our freedoms at all costs. 

In conclusion, I am unwavering in my stand against the proposed laws to combat 
misinformation and disinformation in Australia. Rather than submitting to these dangerous 
measures, I advocate for rejecting the proposed laws with a view to upholding our democratic 
principles through alternative approaches, including robust education, media literacy, and 
encouraging critical thinking. 

Let us not sacrifice our rights and principles at the altar of unfounded fear and power-hungry 
ambitions. Our nation deserves to thrive through open discussion and informed citizens who 
can resist manipulation and confront actual misinformation. 

Australia's democratic spirit must remain unshakable. 

Sincerely, 
Concerned Citizen 


